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PASTORôS CORNER 

 

This is the month that we often start to reflect on how fast the year has flown by and 
now the countdown begins to Thanksgiving Day, Black Friday and then Christmas.  
Unfortunately, instead of taking time out to catch our breath and pause to appreciate the 
changing of the seasons, the colors and falling leaves on the ground, thereôs that  
crispness in the air, waking up in the dark and coming home from school and work as it 
begins to get dark. We begin the countdown to Black Friday and Thanksgiving isnôt 
even here yet, and the advertisements are trying to usher the commercial aspect of 
Christmas in already. 

Last week, we were shopping for costumes and doing the family thing of trick-or- 
treating with our kids in our neighborhood. Teens and adults were concerned with how 
awesome their costume party was last weekend, parents worried about how bad our 
kidsô teeth are going to be because of those ñcoolò neighbors down the street gave out  
those full-sized Hershey Bars and covering your childôs eyes and your own while 
mouthing ñI canôt believe she would go out in public wearing that get-up!ò  

We certainly remember All Hallows Eve (Halloween), but not necessarily as the 
precursor to the Festival Day of the Saints. The importance of All Saintsô Day is to 
remember and celebrate the saints, both dead and alive and that which binds us 
together as Christians. All too often we are accustomed to hearing certain people 
labeled as saints such as the Gospel writers, the Twelve Disciples or any number of 
Church fathers and mothers who have done amazing things for the Kingdom of God. 
And, on November 1, or the first Sunday in November, all of those people are rightly 
remembered and honored. 

But the day is about more than that. Itôs about remembering youôre in a ñgreat cloud of 
witnesses.ò And that cloud is bigger than you might think. Who comes to mind when 
you hear this? Abraham and Sarah, Moses and Miriam, St. Paul, Mary Magdalene, 
Mother Teresa, Martin Luther, Rev. Dr. Martin Luther King Jr., Pope Francis and 
perhaps your dearly departed to name a few. 
 
On All Saintsô Day, Christians are given the opportunity to be reminded of the kin-dom 
here on earth. There are saints who have walked the road of Damascus and that of 
faith before us, and their stumbles, joys and hard-fought victories give us both hope 
and encouragement. Thus, the depth of Christian saints on which we stand ought to 
make any believer thankful. 
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In addition to the historical depth of the Christian saints, there are also all those in our 
midst presently. Even though itôs not always appreciated, we have the gift of diversity 
among us, think of all the people -- very, very different people who gather under the 
banner of Christ. We have saints all over the world from of every nation, every 
language, every job, every walk of life é all worshipping the same God. Sure, 
Christians might differ in terms of how that worship plays out in day-to-day life. And 
yes, those differences sometimes cause painful and tragic division. But All Saintsô Day 
reminds us it does not have to be that way. Saints all over the world are part of one, 
catholic (universal) Church trying to worship the same God. That includes rich people 
and poor people, people of all ethnicities, different genders, different political 
affiliations, creationists and evolutionists, and everyone else you can imagine. 
 

Those differences mean that we are in this together.  The gospel of Matthew in the 
fifth chapter gave us the Beatitudes to ponder and reframe how we live.  A dear friend 
of mine, Jason, posted the following: 
 

Recognizing that translating from Greek to English is never easy -- and remembering to 
see these verses as invocations, as calling forth something amazing and holy into our 
midst -- theologian Matt Valler translates Matthewôs fifth chapter like this, taking 
ñblessed areò with the more active verb, here come: 

ñHere come the depressed, they own the future. 
Here come the grieving, they will be comforted. 
Here come the enslaved, they will have the whole earth. 
Here come the ones who are starved of justice, they will be filled. 
Here come the gracious, they will be shown grace. 
Here come the uncorrupted, they will see God. 
Here come the peacemakers, they will be protected. 
Here come the oppressed, they own the future. 
Here you come, you oppressed, you wrongly accused. Take heart, they did this to your 
heroes whose ghosts will not die.ò 

Do you hear that difference? Do you feel it? Instead of a passive ñblessed are,ò this is 
an active ñhere come.ò 

I can picture Jesus now, looking out over the huge crowd on that Mount, pointing to 
them, opening his arms, saying, ñHere come the depressed. Itôs you. And you own the 
future. Right here and now.ò 

All Saintsô Day is a time to be thankful, to remember and to embrace what the 
Kingdom of God looks like now. May it be the beginning of the season of being 
thankful for whose you are and who you are. 
 

Happy Thanksgiving!  

Pastor Michelle  
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ñWE TALK. 

WE LISTEN.ò 

So ñwhatôs next?ò is a question that many Protestants are asking these days ï as the 500th anniversary 

of the Reformation barrels down on the globe and its many people. Adam Braun returns to ñWe Talk. 

We Listen.ò with another reflection on whiteness, reforming, and a reasonable ñwhatôs next.ò Read, 

comment and share. 

 

Rev. Dr. Linda E. Thomas ï Professor of Theology and Anthropology, Chair of LSTCôs Diversity 

Committee, Editor ï ñWe Talk. We Listen.ò 

Those in Lutheran circles are now facing the fanfare of the 500th anniversary of the 

Reformation.  It is safe to say it has not been 500 years of ñalways reformingò or even ñalways 

reforming the church.ò Perhaps, we have reformed ourselves all the way to the American 

suburbs.  Here, we have no anxiety that God is judging us.  Here, we do not have to work for our 

salvation. Here, we can read our Bibles on our own, as individuals, in our individual homes. 

But as individuals we are embedded in a culture, fitted with an ideology, and both our cultures 

and ideologies are outside the bounds of reformation, external to the limits of our possible self-

critique.  As I reflect on myself as a person of immense privilege, I am not surprised then that 

this sort of church produces narratives that are rarely self-critical.  Sure, our narratives are full of 

humility and admission about the essential sinfulness of our position, but that is not the same 

awareness of how our privileges interact with the world, nor does it show any understanding of 

how they negatively impact the world.  In order for us to claim the mantra of always reforming, 

we must collectively think critically about where our churches are and what they ought to do. 

I was once asked how to do Church in the American suburbs by a suburban 

pastor.  Behind the question is an admission of difficulty.  It is difficult to preach the 

prophets (including Jesus) who call for change in a space that is made for stability.  It is 

difficult to preach Paul in spaces that smooth over differences, when Paul pushes diasporic 

communities to face each otherôs differences.  It is difficult to preach the Gospel, its 

servant-hood and sharing of resources, in the utopia of the American Dream. 
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In the words of Ta-Nehisi Coatesô recent memoir, Between the World and Me 

ñI have seen that dream all my life. It is perfect houses with nice lawns. It is Memorial Day 

cookouts, block associations, and driveways. The Dream is treehouses and the Cub Scouts. The 

Dream smells like peppermint but tastes like strawberry shortcake. And for so long I have 

wanted to escape into the Dream, to fold my country over my head like a blanket. But this has 

never been an option because the Dream rests on our backs, the bedding made from our bodies.ò 

The reality we may not see is in fact the one we donôt want to see: that the invisible hand of the 

market is actually made of up of black, brown and yellow hands. *   That cellphone that we hold 

every day, was it put together by white European hands, harvested from the resources of white 

European lands?  How about the computers in our church, or the projectors, or the microphones? 

If Lutheranism no longer is Lutheranism and perhaps is no longer Gospel, then what shall we do 

with it?  Once Lutheranism has lost the antagonism of its Northern European identity against 

other forms of Europe in America**, it has no structural force for its own liberation, because it is 

drowning in its own suburban privilege.  So if its position needs no liberation and if its message 

never challenges the powers of Whiteness, Patriarchy, and Capital, why celebrate 500 

years?  Shall we all move to the suburbs and celebrate 500 years of ourselves and Lutheranismôs 

place in the Pax Americana? 

Always reform.  Sure, reform our individual selves, but let us measure our reformations by how 

our churches face up to the privileged and underprivileged.  This is a two step, self-critical 

process: 

1)  Consider what the hegemonic powers of the day are and our churchesô relationships to them. 

2)  Ask directly how our churches are actively participating in resisting them.  Are we not a 

Church PROTESTant? 

Let us not celebrate ourselves in the 500.  Let us celebrate that our church tradition 

provides a history in which we can participate in self-critique and reformation, allowing us 

to call ourselves to reforming the churchôs relationship to black and brown bodies (and all 

bodies of color), to non-cis/non-masculine bodies, to reforming all the systems that smother 

us in the glory of Capital.  

Because reforming will give us opportunity to peel back the curtains on our own crises, an 

apocalypse of sorts, and see that our privilege is not a blessing, but an Empire built on the backs 

of those who deserve better.  A better world than the suburbs.  A better church than our 

community centers.  A better God than Capital.  A better Lutheranism than ours. 
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 Adam F. Braun is an aspiring feminist, antiwhite supremacist, as well as a Ph.D. student in 
New Testament Christology at The Lutheran School of Theology at Chicago. A former facilitator at 
Boston Pub Church, he describes himself as a general radical who looks for radical potential in radical 
Christian gatherings ς preferring darkness to light, and solidarity to love, not meaning that black and 
brown hands are the organizing agency of the market.  Rather, it is the market orienting itself around 
ǘƘŜ άǎŜŎǊŜǘέ ƪƴƻǿƭŜŘƎŜ ǘƘŀǘ ƛǘ Ŏŀƴ Ǉŀȅ ōƭŀŎƪ ŀƴŘ ōǊƻǿƴ ƘŀƴŘǎ ƭŜǎǎ ǘƘan it pays white hands.  **For 
literature on the early racial fluidity of European immigrants in the U.S.                                                                                     
*see wƻŜŘƛƎŜǊΩǎ Working towards Whiteness and WŀŎƻōǎƻƴΩǎ Whiteness of a Different Color 

 
 

Vicar Gina  

 

 

 

Greetings, Cross Church and Partners in Ministry! 

 

With Thanksgiving and the Christmas season drawing closer, Cross is gearing up for three 

Sundays focused on the topic of stewardship. It will  begin at the end of this month on Sunday, 

November 26, and will conclude on December 10, which will also be Commitment 

Sunday.  These three weeks will be especially focused around finances, youth and family, and 

evangelism and outreach. 

 

In preparation, Iôd like to invite you to join me in beginning to think about what stewardship 

means for each of us and what next steps God might be inviting us to take. 

 

Remember, stewardship is not just about money and sustaining the ministries of the church -- 

though of course both of those things are crucial.  Stewardship is also a spiritual practice that is 

necessary for growth in our faith.  Being good stewards of our time and talents is a spiritual 

practice because it requires us to trust that everything we have belongs to God, who has created 

us and everything that exists.  It also means trusting that out of love for us, God has entrusted 

these things to our care.  This shifts our view of ourselves as ñownersò to that of caretakers of 

our time, resources and gifts, which has profoundly different implications.  In addition, it is a 

spiritual practice to recognize Godôs abundant generosity toward us each day and to respond by 

extending that generosity outward instead of keeping it to ourselves. 

 

In this season of giving thanks, may all of our eyes be opened to see the abundant blessings that 

come from our generous, loving Creator.  I hope you will join in prayer, conversation and 

intentional discernment as to all that God has entrusted to your care and how you might grow in  

your faithful stewardship of it.  And if youôre interested in learning more, you may want to visit 

Luther Seminaryôs extensive collection of articles on stewardship 

(https://www.luthersem.edu/stewardship/). 

Vicar Gina 

https://www.amazon.com/dp/0465070744/ref=wl_it_dp_o_pC_nS_ttl?_encoding=UTF8&colid=2X4CZ7AYTGYT0&coliid=I2M6R3NS2GLOUI
https://www.amazon.com/dp/0674951913/ref=wl_it_dp_o_pd_nS_ttl?_encoding=UTF8&colid=2X4CZ7AYTGYT0&coliid=I24XEJD20JEZFV
https://www.luthersem.edu/stewardship/
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Notes from the Parish Nurse 

 
 Last month, I talked with you about sleep issues. This 

month, Iôd like to explore a few more issues about sleep (or 

lack of it). For those of you who have trouble sleeping, Iôm 

sure you have heard advice about turning off electronics 

prior to bedtime, as well as avoiding alcohol and caffeine 

before bed. You have probably heard many other ideas 

about what to do to promote sleep, as well as what may 

keep you from getting a good nightôs sleep. But Iôd like to discuss with you five surprising 

reasons why you may not be sleeping through the night. The good news is that these issues are 

all able to be fixed. 

Letôs talk about Five Surprising Reasons Youôre Up at 4 a.m. 

YOU EAT A LOT OF FAST FOOD ï Adults who drank a lot of soda were more likely 

to sleep just five hours a night or less, according to a 2016 study in the Journal Sleep 

Health.  Consuming large amounts of sugar may increase insulin resistance (your insulin 

doesnôt work as well to breakdown sugar) and increase inflammation. Many people also 

have a meal like a burger and fries with that soda ï this is the perfect recipe for poor 

sleeping.  Your body is constantly working hard to process unhealthy foods and this can 

lead to shallower sleep. 

 

Fix it!! ï You can eat more greens and also drink green tea or another healthy beverage. 

People who followed a Mediterranean diet ï which emphasizes fruits and vegetables, 

fish, nuts, seeds and olive oil ï were more likely to have better sleep.  A recent Japanese 

study found that lowering the amount of salt in the diet can also dramatically cut middle 

of the night bathroom calls. 

 

CHRONIC PAIN ï One-quarter of people who suffer from chronic pain said they have 

difficulty staying asleep and 10 percent say they canôt fall asleep easily. The pain keeps 

people awake and then the lack of sleep lowers your pain tolerance. This results in a 

vicious cycle that fuels sleep problems. 

 

Fix it!! ï Talk to your health care provider about ways to relieve pain without drugs. 

There are several options including heat, massage and acupuncture.  A recent study has 

shown that drinking eight ounces of tart cherry juice twice a day has been shown to 

reduce pain and increase sleep by 84 minutes per night for older adults. 

 

TAKING SLEEP MEDICATIONS ï A recent study by the Sleep to Live Institute has 

shown that sleep medications give you just an extra 15 minutes of sleep per night. There 

can also be dangerous side effects, including addiction, sleepwalking and falling. 

 

Fix it!! ï Sleep medications should only be taken on a short-term basis in response to a 

major life stressor like divorce, a death in the family or a job loss says a sleep expert at 

http://www.bing.com/images/search?q=health+care&view=detailv2&&id=631DDDD2686897BE1A5783C16E4683F2250F1204&selectedIndex=29&ccid=UVTkPmhC&simid=608033058127087990&thid=OIP.M5154e43e684237bf5999815f352c07a4o0


7 
 

the University of Michigan Sleep Disorders Center.  Talk with your health care provider 

to find a healthy alternative to fall asleep and stay asleep. 

 

YOUôRE ON A BETA BLOCKER OR SSRI ï Certain beta blockers used for 

hypertension (labetalol and propranolol), asthma medications (theophylline and 

corticosteroids) and SSRI antidepressants (fluoxetine or sertraline) can cause sleepless 

nights.  Some over-the-counter pain relievers contain caffeine ï which is stimulating. 

Also, some nonprescription allergy drugs and natural supplements are also associated 

with insomnia. 

 

Fix it!! ï Sit down with your health care provider and do a medication review to make 

sure that your medications are not the cause of your insomnia.  If you are taking 

medications that can cause sleepless nights, ask your health care provider to suggest 

alternatives. 

 

YOU MAY HAVE UNDIAGNOSED SLEEP APNEA ï There are more than 23 million 

Americans that have undiagnosed sleep apnea that have uncommon symptoms including 

night sweating, morning headaches, dry mouth and insomnia. If you are especially tired 

during the day, make sure to talk to your health care provider and ask that you be tested 

for sleep apnea. 

 

Fix it!! ï Talk to your health care provider and ask about effective treatments that may 

include an oral device or a CPAP machine. Even a little weight loss can help. One recent 

study found that losing 20 pounds can cut the number of apnea episodes in half. 

 

If you have any questions about the above information or any other questions about sleep 

or other health issues, feel free to call me at the church office at 414-344-1746. I am 

usually in the office Monday-Thursday. 

 

Your Parish Nurse, Linda 

 

Caregivers Corner 

Please help us celebrate Pastor Appreciation Day on Sunday, November 19, immediately after 

Sunday School in Ellwanger Hall (lower level). 

Please bring your ñfavoriteò salad for all to enjoy é it will be fun to see the variety!! 

Letôs show our love and affection for Pastor Michelle!!  

 

 

Mardi Gras ï February 9, 2018 

The date is quickly approaching ï February 9, 2018 ï and tickets may be purchased via a 

layaway plan or paid for in a lump sum payment of $75, your choice. 
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If you wish to donate items for auction, please contact Pat Coleman at (414) 540-2184.  

Any form you may wish to use to help Cross advertise is on the website for your convenience. 

The dates for line dancing classes will be in the December Cross Newsletter. 

Thank you in advance for your assistance. 
 

 

 

Stewardship of Financial Resources 
 

Commitment Sunday will be December 10, 2017.  In the Sundays leading up to that event, Cross 

members will be challenged to consider their commitments of time, talents and treasure to 

support Crossô many ministries.  Please consider the following as you manage your financial 

giving for the remainder of 2017 and for 2018. 

 

Crossô expense budget for 2017 is $520,091. Of that, 64% is for personnel, 17% for building 

expenses, 5% for internal church programs and 12% for the programs we provide for the 

community.  We give only about 2% to outside organizations including the larger Lutheran 

church. 

 

To pay those expenses, our budget asks Cross members to contribute $132,000 (25%) in general 

offerings.  Our partner congregations provide about $52,000 (10%) while grants, mostly for 

special programs, cover $291,000 (56%).  The remaining 9% comes from contributions from 

outside individuals and fundraisers such as the Mardi Gras gala.   

 

At this point in 2017, we are about $3,000 behind in offerings from the congregation.  95 

individuals or families have contributed with 51 giving at least $10 per week.  Clearly many 

persons are spending more on coffee or junk food each week than giving to support their 

congregation.  The other side of the coin is that we have faithful families that give regularly, 

many of whom tithe.  We need all regular givers to continue. If the rest set something aside for 

Cross each week, it would be wonderful!  We know that Cross has many low-income members.  

We also know that many low-income folks give regularly.  Remember the widowôs mite (Luke 

21). 

 

Giving in the offering plate on Sunday is good, but support is needed even if you are not at 

church that week.  Send a contribution when you get your paycheck.  Or ask the church office 

about signing up for electronic giving.  Retirees can make a tax-free contribution from their 

retirement funds.  Set your giving goal and then figure out the method that works for you. 

 

The 2018 budget is currently being developed.  We hope for continued generosity from our 

partners and the foundations that give us grants.  We need to know what to expect from our 

members.  This assessment will primarily come from two sources.  Will we catch up this year?  

What will pledges be on Commitment Sunday? 

 

There will be one more exciting, but challenging financial commitment needed in 2018 --

replacing the churchôs van.  Les Brockman and Linda Radder are currently developing the 
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options, in terms of type of van or bus and costs, for this effort.  If you have ideas or information 

for this project, please contact them.   Crossô 2018 grant from the Zilber Family Foundation 

contains $25,000 in matching funds for the van.  All of us will be asked to make an extra 

contribution, on top of our regular support for Cross, to this important project. 

 

Please discuss your giving with others in your family and prayerfully consider what God is 

asking of you at this time of your life. 

 

Tom Jackson 

Finance Committee Chairperson 

 
 

 

 

 

ñREFORMATIONò IN THE GARDEN 

Volunteers Planting a Cherry Tree 

 

The holidays are on their way, which means our outdoor gardening has come to a close for this 

year.  However, it also means that my focus can turn down new food justice paths in the winter 

months and that preparation can begin for the 2018 growing season! 

 

The 500th anniversary of the Reformation was commemorated on the last day of October and the 

Cross Lutheran Community Garden had a unique part to play in the event.  Upon hearing about 

the Greater Milwaukee Synodôs ñ500 Trees for 500 Yearsò tree planting effort, we set to work, 

partnering with St. Matthewôs of Wauwatosa, to plant four fruit trees (three cherry and one pear) 

in our garden.  A big thanks goes out to all those who were involved in the sunny Sunday 

afternoon efforts. 



10 
 

ñIf I knew the world was to end tomorrow, I would still plant an apple tree today.ò 

 

Though it is up for debate whether or not  

Martin Luther actually said this famous quote, 

Iôm fairly certain the world hasnôt ended yet, 

and our fruit trees are doing well a week after 

their planting on October 29. 

 

There are other ñreformsò on the way in the 

garden as well. While the rainy weather caused 

us to cancel our fence building on November 4 

(which was to be done with the help of high 

schoolers from Unity Lutheran Church in 

Brookfield), I hope to reschedule the event and 

get things up before the winter sets in. 

 

One reform that wonôt be seen until next 

spring is the  

many flower bulbs that were planted around the building 

after church on Sunday, November 5.  This was done in 

conjunction with our Cross Lutheran Community 

Garden Harvest Day where we gathered the fallôs 

produce and tilled the soil in preparation for next spring.  

Weeding was done around the grounds and some trash 

was picked up as well to round out the effort.  With 

bulbs in the ground now, we can look forward to some 

beautiful blooms when the winter ends! 

In my involvement 

around food justice 

this past month, 

Iôve been doing some idea reforming of my own, delving 

into what hunger and food insecurity really are and what 

they entail.  I got the opportunity to participate in an ñOn 

the Tableò discussion at Feeding America in mid-October, 

where a group convened to talk about food insecurity, its 

causes (from transportation access to education to 

economics to stable housing), its impacts (on health, on 

families, etc.) and the collective approach that is needed to 

help address the issue.   

 

Later on, I attended a large meeting with Senator Lena 

Taylor where she discussed a concept for a future Urban Ag 

Summit in Milwaukee.  I canôt say for certain how much traction the idea had with others in the 

room, but it got me very excited about the potential that Milwaukee has regarding urban farming 

Our Fruit Tree Planting Team (from left to right:  
Wyatt, Katrina, Darla, Cherry Tree, Pr. Matt, 

Gina, Mia) 

Bradley Hausler plants garlic in a 
newly tilled bed while Eren, Leo, and 

Sam Townsend de Lopez watch 

Our End-of-Season Harvest: lots of 
potatoes and greens! 
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and community growth.  Time will tell if things continue to develop, but either way, I now have 

a taste of urban ag politics in the city. 

 

The last reform on my list is a list itself!  We received some wonderful donations this month of 

tools, a hose and other supplies that nearly wiped out the list I put together back in the September 

newsletter (if youôve got a sealable glass jar, large plastic trash bin [like a Brute or Roughneck], 

or mallet, let me know!).  Iôm grateful to be a part of such a loving community that looks after 

each other here at Cross.  Thank you all for your generosity and stay warm as the temperatures 

cool off! 

 

Oh, and if youôre looking for a way to help out in a food justice-y way this season, consider 

donating to Feeding America Eastern Wisconsinôs ñFood for the Holidaysò campaign! Check out 

feedingamericawi.org for more information.  Happy Thanksgiving everyone! 
 

 

 

NOVEMBER ï MARCH EMERGENCY WARMING STATION  

Help us, help them. 

Street Angels Milwaukee Outreach in partnership with Ascension Lutheran Church (1236 S 

Layton Blvd, Milwaukee, WI 53215 will be opening the doors for the homeless this winter.  We 

are seeking volunteers to keep the doors open on brutally cold nights.  Please call or email Shelly 

or Eva, if you are willing to lend a hand. 

DOORS WILL BE OPEN FROM 7PM ï 7AM WHEN THE TEMPERATURE IS FORECAST 

TO BE 10 DEGREES OR BELOW 

THERE ARE 1500 HOMELESS INDIVIDUALS IN MILWAUKEE 

HELP SAVE LIVES THIS WINTER 

FOR SOME, THE COLD IS AN INCONVENIENCE.  FOR THE HOMELESS, IT COULD 

MEAN DEATH 

 

STREET ANGELS, INC. 

PO BOX 34245 

MILWAUKEE, WI 53234 

WWW.STREETANGELSMKE.ORG 

 

Eva: 414-739-2467 (Eva@StreetAngelsMke.Org) 

Shelly: 414-614-2841 (Shelly@StreetAngelsMke.Org) 

 

http://www.feedingamericawi.org/
http://www.streetangelsmke.org/
mailto:Eva@StreetAngelsMke.Org
mailto:Shelly@StreetAngelsMke.Org
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"Going to Puerto Rico to Help"  

 

Hello, Cross, 

 

Francisco Mojica here to let you know how my trip to Puerto Rico went.  First, thanks to 

everyone that contributed in monetary donations and in prayer. 

 

The mission went very well. I was fortunate to find family all over the Island doing well, or at 

least the best one can after a disaster. No electricity, no water and limited supplies were 

common. And,  will be for a while. 

 

While I did go to see what help my family needed, they instead lead me to others in the 

neighborhood they thought really needed the help.  People had many needs: people with houses 

full of mud, people needed help getting trees and debris off their homes and clearing roads and 

people needing assistance with fil ling out government forms and claims. 

 

I was not alone in these efforts. I met many others who came to help family from New Jersey, 

North Carolina, Florida, Louisiana, it was good. 

 

While recovery efforts do continue to improve conditions in Puerto Rico, help is slow in coming 

to the most affected, the low income and people of color in the community.  They appear to have 

suffered the most destruction and have the slowest recovery. This is mostly due to the lack of 

economic resources for repair or replacement of homes, cars and personal property. While there 

is a strong family and community effort in these areas, reality is when new government policies 

are enforced.  In the meantime, many homes will be condemned and many people will be 

relocated which will result in losing their family property.  Puerto Rico will move forward at the 

price of many. 

 

It was a good eye-opening trip, but also refreshed my soul. 

 
 
 

Trip to Tanzania 
We recently went on a wonderful trip to Tanzania through Overseas Adventure Travel (OAT).  

As part of the trip, we visited Ayalabe Primary School, a public K-8 school supported by OATôs 

charitable arm, Grand Circle Foundation 

On the visit, we learned that the school is in desperate need of a new kitchen. We saw the kitchen 

in use and noted the deplorable conditions. We learned later that the building has been 

condemned. When the school cannot provide lunch for the children, the children go home for 

lunch, and this has resulted in a major issue of absenteeism. About a fourth to a third of the 

students do not return after lunch (because they get busy helping their family with chores), and 

on market days, over half do not return because they end up helping their parents at the market.  

 

Our group decided that we would come home and try to raise the $10,000 needed for the new 

kitchen. Would you like to help us reach your goal? 100% of your donation will go to the kitchen 
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project at Ayalabe School (your contributions are tax deductible). You can donate online or by 

check -- see directions below. 

 

We have been very impressed by OATôs commitment to the communities that they bring 

travelers to and by the enthusiasm of students and staff at the school. We hope you will partner 

with us in making a difference for this community.  

Please join us on Sunday, January 7, when we will show pictures from our trip. 

 

Donation options: online at http://www.grandcirclefoundation.org. Select ñDonate to a village,ò 

then under ñDonation informationò select ñschoolò and then use the drop-down menu to select 

ñTanzania--Ayalabe Primary School.ò To make sure that the donation goes to our groupôs 

kitchen project, please email Barbara Sirigos to inform her of your donation for this project 

(bsirigos@grandcirclefoundation.org).  

 

Checks: payable to Grand Circle Foundation, write ñAyalabe Kitchen projectò in memo. Please 

send checks to Cross by December 31, 2017, and we will send it in for you.  

 

Thank you for considering being part of this project. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

Lillian Miller, Terry McGee, Philip Spears, Michelle Glover and Paulette Barr 

 

 

Employment Opportunities 
 

APPLICATION DEADLINE IS PAST?: Milwaukee now hiring City Laborers 
Are you a current CDL or CDL permit holder in search of an exciting and physically 
challenging career with the City of Milwaukee? If so, this may be the opportunity that 
youôve been looking for. The City of Milwaukee seeks qualified individuals to fill the 
position of City Laborer, working in the Department of Public Works. City Laborers 
perform light to heavy manual work throughout the City of Milwaukee. 
Most City Laborers work in one of the following areas: Streets, Sewers, Electrical 
Services, Sanitation, Water and/or Forestry; assignment to an area is based on the 
needs of the City. Qualified applicants must have either a CDL or a CDL permit at the 
time of application (both without the air brakes restriction) and throughout the selection 
process, be at least 18 years of age, and have a good driving record at the time of 
application, throughout the selection process and throughout employment. 
The application deadline is 11:59 p.m. on Wednesday, October 18, 2017. There 
are many openings for this exciting, entry-level opportunity; starting pay for City of 
Milwaukee residents is $15.10 per hour. 
Questions may be directed to Nola Nelson, DER HR Analyst-Sr., at 414.286.5066, 
or to Flowers Nash, DER Diversity Recruiter, at 414.286.5024. 
For more information or to apply, please 
visit: https://www.jobaps.com/MIL/sup/bulpreview.asp?R1=1709&R2=1013DC&R3=002 

http://www.grandcirclefoundation.org/
mailto:bsirigos@grandcirclefoundation.org
tel:(414)%20286-5066
tel:(414)%20286-5024
https://secure-web.cisco.com/1Pm5cpCTyJQ_KGCKU-AN15enNJxyuA06Mt-ivH9ahwKL7j6SaGtAwe6RYDALZ_-dVekL9xeT5-PRIzPNtpIexyIm6y6CRyfhwkoC7f_nfaneg0cDy9UrSUU65lU6cGLrWqLoLNXhTTvDGouBMc9A2m5KkZqSWaxSwaigcG7K4pExvDc-DjcrZR7DTnnKBpNBQUp7PaU6PpvvviItlthMkx62loffm4xNqaWyEfQHZ7bq-OM-o5easDD3RsDFu-WIV/https%3A%2F%2Fwww.jobaps.com%2FMIL%2Fsup%2Fbulpreview.asp%3FR1%3D1709%26R2%3D1013DC%26R3%3D002
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Thanksgiving Eve 
at Wauwatosa Presbyterian Church  

Please join us on 

Wednesday, November 22, 
as Wauwatosa Presbyterian Church welcomes Christ Presbyterian 

 and Cross Lutheran to celebrate with us. This tradition goes back 40 or 50 years. 
No one quite recalls when it started! 

 A soup supper will be provided in Fellowship Hall at 6:00 pm. 
 Worship follows at 7:00 pm. Choirs will sing and the Lordõs Supper will be served. 

Wauwatosa Presbyterian is located at: 
2366 N. 80th St.  Wauwatosa, WI 53213 
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CALENDAR OF EVENTS 
 

Month of November 

 

Week 1___________________________________________________ 
   
Week 2___________________________________________________ 
  5 All Saintsô Sunday 
  7 Adult Center 
  7 Finance Committee Meeting 
  11 Quilting 10 am-2 pm 
 
Week 3___________________________________________________ 
  12 Ascension Lutheran at Cross 
  13 BOH B.H. Meeting 11:30 am-1 pm 
  14 Adult Center 
 
Week 4___________________________________________________ 
  19 Quilting Craft/Bake Sale ï After Service 
  21 Adult Center 
   MICAH Immigration Group 10:30 am 
  22 BOHEM 
   No Pantry 
   Meal Only 
  23 Thanksgiving 
  25 No Quilting 
 
Week 5___________________________________________________ 
  27 BOH B.H. Meeting 11:30 am-1 pm 
  28 Adult Center 
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